e, Planning,
(L“J.) Industry &

Environment

Ms Rachael Snape

Planning and Development Manager NSW/ACT
39 DELHIROAD

NORTH RYDE NSW 2113

02/12/2019
Dear Ms Snape

Stockton Sand Quarry (DA140-6-2005)
Request for Additional Information

| refer to the modification application for Stockton Sand Quarry. | understand that following its review
of concerns raised by the NSW National Parks and Wildlife Service (NPWS), Boral Land and
Property Group (Boral) has requested an opportunity to respond to these concerns. It is also
understood that a meeting occurred on 22 October 2019 between Boral and NPWS which resulted
in Boral committing to:

e providing an updated geomorphological report, examining the potential impacts of deflation on
the adjoining NPWS lands, and in particular the potential impacts of the proposal on the
identified Aboriginal Cultural sites that lie close to the Boral Boundary;

o further consultation with the Worimi Local Aboriginal Land Council and the Traditional Owners;
and

e examine the safety aspects of 4WD’s accessing the dune system, given the proposal will
create a batter on the boundary of the NPWS lands.

In this regard, please accept this letter as a formal request for additional information

You are requested to provide the information to the Department by 31 January 2020. if you are
unable to provide the requested information within this timeframe, you are required to provide, and
commit to, a timeframe detailing the provision of this information.

If you have any questions, please contact Colin Phillips, who can be contacted on (02) 9274 6483
or colin.phillips@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Yt

Matthew Sprott
A/Director
Coal and Quarries Assessments
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